## The Presidents Corner

November, 2018

## Hello everyone,

As we enter the holiday season, we wish everyone a festive and joyous Thanksgiving Holiday. We will be heading out on Thursday, Thanksgiving Day at 8 AM on another adventure led by Sam Giamarvo to the Boulders Area and Hells Canyon that promises to back in time to enjoy your holiday meal.

In the meantime, your Vice President, Tim Kash held a ride leader meeting and completed the trails for the remainder of the season with three new trail leaders as well as your seasoned leaders. There will be double rides with some difficult and some mild on the same day. There will also be a request for head counts for some trails so we know when to split, start at different times, or double up. Keep an eye out for new postings as they may require your input.

Thank you all for your continued support in our great club. Wishing everyone safe travels, good health, and a great season ahead.

## Don Phelps-Club President

